Ms. Ginger P. McCall

EPIC

1718 Connecticut Ave., NW
Suite 200

Washington, DC 20009

Re: DHS/OS/PRIV 10-0869

Dear Ms. McCall:
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July 29, 2010

This acknowledges receipt of your July 13, 2010, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to
the Department of Homeland Security (DHS), in which you seek records concerning radiation
and health testing of Full Body Scanning (“FBS”) devices. Your request was received in this

office on July 20, 2010.

Upon initial review of your request, I have determined that the information you are seeking is
under the purview of the Transportation Security Administration (TSA) and DHS Science and
Technology Directorate (S&T). Therefore, I am referring your request to the FOIA Officer for
TSA, Kevin Janet, and the FOIA Officer for S&T, Miles Wiley for processing and direct
response to you. You may contact those offices in writing at:

Transportation Security Administration
601 S. 12™ Street, 11" Floor, East Tower

Arlington, VA 22202
1-866-FOIA-TSA or 571-227-2300

U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Science and Technology Directorate
Washington, D.C. 20528

202-254-6819

As it relates to your fee waiver and expedited processing request, TSA and S&T will make a

determination and reply to your request.

www.dhs.gov



If you need to contact this office again concerning your request, please refer to
DHS/OS/PRIV 10-0869. This office can be reached at 866-431-0486.

Sincerely,

Sabnna Burroughs
Disclosure & FOIA @Qperations Manager



